
To connect with wifi 
Select: First Baptist  Password: lafayette 
 

Connect with us online anytime at: 
fbclaf.org stevehorn.org 
facebook.com/fbclaf twitter.com/fbclaf 
steeplestories.com info@fbclaf.org 

Coming Soon 
Sunday School Leadership 
Training—Watch for details FEB 21 

FEB 23 Romania Mission Trip Organ-
izational  Meeting– 7:00 p.m. 

JOY Club Luncheon 
11:30 a.m.  FEB 27 

MAR 13 Bryan College Chorale  
Concert - 7:00 p.m. 

Vacation Bible School  
Leader Training - 6:00 p.m.  MAR 17 

MAR 21 RA Congress  
at Tall Timbers 

First Baptist Loves Lafayette 
Day of  Ministry and Missions MAR 29       

Meet Our Ministers 
Pastor 
STEVE HORN 
593-3645 
steve.horn@fbclaf.org 
 

Administrative Pastor 
RAY SWIFT 
593-3645 
ray.swift@fbclaf.org 
 

Music 
JOHN FRANK REEVE 
593-3755 
johnfrank.reeve@fbclaf.org 
 

Education & Outreach 
GARY L. RUFFIN 
593-3660 
gary.ruffin@fbclaf.org 
 

Senior & Single Adults 
SCOTT MCKENZIE 
593-3665 
scott.mckenzie@fbclaf.org 
 

Missions & College Students 
ANDREA MCKENZIE 
593-3655 
andrea.mckenzie@fbclaf.org 
 

Students 
BRAD GILL 
593-3656 
brad.gill@fbclaf.org 
 

Children 
DUSTIN LEE 
593-3662 
dustin.lee@fbclaf.org 
 

Media 
DENNIS CLARK 
593-3744 
dennis.clark@fbclaf.org 
 

Worship Arts 
TIM WALKER 
593-3758 
tim.walker@fbclaf.org 
 

Assistant to the Pastor 
LUTHER BURNEY 
593-3652 
luther.burney@fbclaf.org 
 

Chinese 
QUEENIE LAU 
232-9334 
queenie.lau@fbclaf.org 
 

more staff info at fbclaf.org/staff 

1100 Lee Avenue phone 233-1412 
P.O. Box 3888 prayer 237-7729 
Lafayette, LA 70502 fax 232-7732 

At First Baptist Lafayette  
our core values are taken from 

Psalm 71:14-19… 
to preach the same gospel, 

to the next generation, 
until all the nations know,  

and do it all for God’s glory. 

First Baptist is on TV 
Monday	-	Friday	5:00	a.m.	&	2:00	p.m.	
Sunday	11:00	a.m.	&	10:00	p.m.	In	Lafayette	on		Cox	Channel	97													LUS	Channel	20	

Your Response 
At the invitation time in each service we offer an 
opportunity for you to publicly make one of the 
following decisions… 
 

...to accept Jesus Christ as your personal Savior. 

...to join First Baptist by baptism. 

...to rededicate your life to Christ. 

...to dedicate your life to vocational Christian 
 service. 
...to transfer your membership from another 
 Baptist church. 
...to join First Baptist from another  
 denomination. 
 
I would like more information on… 
___ how to become a Christian 
___ how to become a member of FBC 
___ opportunities for service at FBC 
___ specific ministry areas including: 
 ___ senior adults  ___ married adults 
 ___ single adults  ___ college 
 ___ jr/sr high  ___ grades 1-6 
 ___ preschool  ___ music 
 ___ prayer   ___ media 
 ___ Chinese  ___ Spanish 
 
I have a request... 
 ___ for prayer  ___ for the staff 
 
 
________________________________________ 
 
 
________________________________________ 
 
 
________________________________________ 
 
 
________________________________________ 
 
 
________________________________________ 
 
I heard about First Baptist from… 
 ___ family member ___ friend 
 ___ direct mail  ___ yellow pages 
 ___ television  ___ radio 
 ___ billboard  ___ newspaper 
 ___ FBC website  ___ internet ad 
 ___ facebook  ___ other 

This Week  

January	26,	2014	Main	School		Enrollment		3,529		Attendance	 1,055	Grand	Total	Bible	Study	Attendance	 1,083	Average	Attendance	since	Sept.	01,	2013	 1,005		Offerings	 	 $73,351.42				Budget	 	 $65,359.46				Designated		 									 $2,833.96 
   Vision71:/Promise  $833.50				ALL	IN		 	 $4,324.50	YTD	Budget	Receipts	 	 $270,308.62	YTD	Budget	Requirements	 	 $356,674.52	

SUNDAY, February 9 
 8:00 AM Library Open 
 8:30 AM Sunday School 1 
 9:45 AM Worship 
  Sunday School 2 
  Spanish Sunday School 
 11:00 AM Sunday School 3 
  Chinese Sunday School 
11:11 AM  eleven:11 Worship 
 12:30 PM Chinese Outreach 
 3:30 PM Deacon’s Meeting 
 4:00 PM DivorceCare 
  GriefCare 
  Library Open 
 4:30 PM Celebrate Recovery 
  Discipleship Training (Yth/Adult) 
  Children’s Choirs 
 6:00 PM Evening Worship 
  Bible Drill 
  Mission Friends (3-5 year olds) 
 7:00 PM WMU 125th Birthday Party 
  SNL at the College House 
 

TUESDAY, February 11 
 9:15 AM Women on Mission  
 5:00 PM FAITH Supper 
 6:00 PM FAITH Evangelism Training 
 

WEDNESDAY, February 12 
 6:00 PM Mid-week Service 
                          College Bible Study 
  Ignite Youth Worship 
  RAs and GAs (grades 1—6) 
  Elevate (3 - 5 year olds) 
  Celebrate Recovery 
  Sanctuary Choir Rehearsal 
  Sanctuary Orchestra Rehearsal 

 

THURSDAY,  February 13 
 9:00 AM Precept Study 
 9:30 AM Ladies Bible Study 
 6:00 PM Ladies Bible Study 
  Precept Study 
  Women on Mission at Night 

9:45  a.m. 
 

Holy Ground 
Sanctuary Choir & Orchestra 
Ramona Carmichael, Soloist 

 

10,000 Reasons (Bless the Lord) 
 

Prayer & Welcome 
 

Here I Am, Lord 
 

Message in Song 
John Frank Reeve 

 

Message 
The Best Defense is a Good Offense 

Ephesians 6:10-18 
Pastor Steve Horn 

 

Invitation 
I Love to Tell the Story 

 

Offertory Prayer 
Jeff Thomas, Deacon of the Week 

 

His Good Will 
Sanctuary Orchestra 

 

11:11  a.m. 
 

Come, Lord Jesus 
 

Welcome & Prayer 
 

Hear the Call of the Kingdom 
Until the Whole World Hears 

 

Offertory Prayer 
 

God Be Lifted High in Me 
 

Message 
The Best Defense is a Good Offense 

Ephesians 6:10-18 
Pastor Steve Horn 

 

Invitation 
Lord, I Need You 

CCLI#615645 
 

The flowers are given in memory of 
Dick Allen 

by First Baptist Church. 

Morning Worship 

Brazil Mission Trips 
Our church has been invited to return to 
Montes Claros, Brazil, again this summer to 
do a variety of mission work. The needs 
include builders, VBS workers, medical/
dental/vision, evangelistic teams, and 
sports and drama ministries. The dates for 
the trips are July 18 or 19 through July 28 
or 30. Prices are still being negotiated, but 
will range from $2,786 to $3,284. For more 
information, contact Lisa Breaux at 288-
9445 or email libreaux@lusfiber.net. 
 

Sympathy 
To  Julie Seabough in the death of her hus-
band, William A. Seabough. 
 

To Delores Babineaux in the death of her 
brother, Phillip A. Babineaux. 
 

Congratulations 
To Tim and Emily Rhinehart in the birth of 
their son, Daniel Rhinehart. 
 

To Hunter and Jamie Simmons in the birth of 
their son, Whitt Campbell Simmons. 
 

Missionary Housing Needed 
Pat and Veronica Melancon, Missionaries 
to Thailand, will be in our area from mid-
April through June. Since our missionary 
house is currently occupied, we are looking 
for housing for them during their time 
here. If you might be able to assist with this 
need, call Lisa Breaux at 288-9445, or email 
libreaux@lusfiber.net for more details. 
 

Mother’s Day Out Registration 
The Mother’s Day Out program is designed 
for ages 6 weeks to Pre-Kindergarten.  We 
offer a Bible-based curriculum throughout 
our program.  Mother’s Day Out meets on 
Tuesday and Thursday of each week, with 
holiday breaks. Registration for the 2014-
2015 school year will begin for members of 
First Baptist on Tuesday, February 18, at 
8:30 a.m., and will open to the public on 
Tuesday, March 11, at 8:30 a.m. 

February	2,	2014	Main	School		Enrollment		3,529		Attendance	 986	Grand	Total	Bible	Study	Attendance	 1,013	Average	Attendance	since	Sept.	01,	2013	 1,006		Offerings	 	 $86,484.60				Budget	 	 $75,484.61				Designated		 									 $1,027.88 
   Vision71:/Promise  $2,060.00				ALL	IN		 	 $7,912.11	YTD	Budget	Receipts	 	 $345,793.23	YTD	Budget	Requirements	 	 $445,843.15	

Louisiana College Update 
The mission of Louisiana College is to pro-
vide liberal arts, professional, and graduate 
programs characterized by devotion to the 
pre-eminence of the Lord Jesus, allegiance 
to the authority of the Holy Scriptures, 
dedication to academic excellence for the 
glory of God, and commitment to change 
the world for Christ by the power of the 
Holy Spirit. Founded in 1906, Louisiana 
College is owned by the Louisiana Baptist 
Convention, and located in Pineville, Loui-
siana. 
 

Dr. Joe  Aguillard, President, and Dr. Rod 
Masteller, Vice-President of External Insti-
tutional Advancement, will be with us on 
Sunday, February 16. At 12:15 p.m. they 
will host a luncheon in the Gym, and invite 
alumni, parents of students, potential stu-
dents and their parents, and others who 
are interested in the mission of Louisiana 
College to attend. A portion of the time will 
be used to present the Student Housing 
Capital Campaign now in progress. 
 

If you are interested in attending this 
luncheon, please R.S.V.P. to Wendy Davis 
by email, wendy.davis@fbclaf.org, or call 
593-3645 by Wednesday, February 12. 
 

WMU 125th Birthday Party 
Join us after tonight’s service in the area 
near the columns for birthday cake and 
punch in celebration of the 125th birthday 
of the Women’s Missionary Union and the 
100th birthday of GAs (Girls in Action).  
 

Women on Mission Meetings 
February’s W.O.M. Meeting will be Tues-
day, February 11, at 9:15 a.m. in Assembly 
Room 1. February’s W.O.M.A.N. Meeting 
will be Thursday, February 13, at 6:00 p.m. 
in the College House. We will hear a report 
on the Haiti Mission trip from this past 
January. 
 

Donor Records 
The church’s donor giving records are pre-
pared on a quarterly basis and provide a 
summary by week of donations made dur-
ing the quarter with year-to-date totals for 
all donations.  The last quarter of 2013 
statements that provide a total annual giv-
ing record have been mailed.  However, if 
you require a detailed listing of your indi-
vidual donations in excess of $250 made 
during 2013 for IRS purposes, you may 
request this statement through the 
church’s Accounting Office by calling  
593-3735 or 593-3651. 
 

Bryan College Chorale Housing 
On Thursday, March 13, we will host a 
concert by the Bryan College Chorale from  
Dayton, Tennessee. We need 23 homes 
that can house two students each over-
night. Contact Karyn Laing at 593-3648, or 
email karyn.laing@fbclaf.org if you can 
help in this effort. 
 



Welcome to First Baptist 
Church. We trust that the 
worship service will in-
spire and encourage you, 
but most of all lead you to 
worship our Heavenly 
Father. If you are our guest, please 
take a moment before the service 
begins to complete the guest regis-
tration found in this bulletin. Tear at 
the dotted line when complete and 
bring to the Information Desk in 
exchange for a gift. If you prefer, 
you can just place the registration 
card in the offering plate. We look 
forward to meeting you.   
 

We have had a very exciting start to 
this year. We have certainly been 
eyewitnesses of God’s spirit moving 
in our midst reflected in many deci-
sions for Christ and an overall good 
fellowship. As we begin to think 
about Easter, we are preparing a 
special series of worship services the 
week of Easter. In addition to the 
Sunday worship service, we will also 
have a Thursday service and a Good 
Friday service. Both of these services 
will begin at 7:00 p.m. I am telling 
you about these services now so that 
you can plan to be here. 
 

Tonight, we have two different spe-
cial emphases during our Evening 
Service. First, we are celebrating the 
125th anniversary of the Women’s 
Missionary Union and the 100th an-
niversary of the GAs (Girls in Ac-
tion). Second, we will be ordaining 
and installing deacons. Our newest 
deacons are Shawn Hubbard, Rich-
ard Newman, and Jeff Strassel. 
Shawn and Richard have been or-
dained in other churches prior to 
their coming to FBC. Jeff, though 
already ordained to the Gospel min-
istry, will be ordained as a deacon 
tonight.  

From Our Pastor Thank You For Coming 
If you are our guest, we have a special gift 
for you after today’s service. So that we 
can get to know you better, please fill out 
both sides of this tear-off section and bring 
it to the Information Center near the  col-
umns. We have a gift bag ready for you.  

 
 
________________________________________
name 
 

 
________________________________________ 
address 
 

 
________________________________________ 
city   state   zip 
 

 
________________________________________ 
home phone                      business/cell phone 
 

 
________________________________________ 
email 
 

 
________________________________________ 
birthdate 
 

 
________________________________________ 
occupation / school grade 
 

___ male  ___ female 
___ married ___ single ___ widowed 
 

are you a church member?  ___ yes   ___ no 
 

 
________________________________________ 
where? 
 

___ I am a first time guest at FBC 
___ I am new to the Lafayette area 
___ I want to be enrolled in Bible Study 
___ I want more info about Bible Study 
 

I attended at 
___ 9:45 a.m. ___ 11:11 a.m. ___ 6:00 p.m.  
 
 
________________________________________ 
spouse’s name                                  birthdate 
 

 
________________________________________ 
child’s name                                     birthdate 
 

 
________________________________________ 
child’s name                                     birthdate 
 

 
________________________________________ 
child’s name                                     birthdate 
 

 
________________________________________ 
child’s name                                     birthdate 
 

 
________________________________________ 
child’s name                                     birthdate 

February 9, 2014 Sermon Notes 
Take Your Stand 

The Best Defense is a Good Offense 
Ephesians 6:10-18 

 
 

An Interpretive Problem 
 
 
 
 
A Picture of Readiness 
 
 
 
 
A Principle of Readiness 
 
 
 
 
The Power of the Gospel 
 
 
 
 
Another Picture 
 
 
 
 
So What? 

Flower Calendar 
Flowers may be placed in the Sanctu-
ary in memory or in honor of a loved 
one by calling 593-3751. Cost of the 
arrangement is $60.00. Most dates in 
2014 are open at this time. 
 

Counseling Ministry 
Dr. Ron Dubois, Licensed Professional 
Counselor, will resume Marriage and 
Family Counseling here on February 3. 
He will be available on Mondays. For 
an appointment, call Isabel Wren at 
593-3664. 


